
 

 

        

       

        

       ST. JOHN the DIVINE SPECIAL PARISH COUNCIL 

MEETING 

          Minutes 

              Friday, July 3, 2020 

           7:05 PM 

 

Attendance:  Susan Bansgrove, David Buckman, Karen Coverett, Grant Croswell, Carol Denton, Joel 

Durkovic, Chris Eve, Joel Hefty, Marguerite Heppell, Penny Holt, Bill Huzar, Joan Huzar, Erin Kelly, Ruth 

MacIntosh, Stephanie Wood, Carol-Ann Zenger.   

Clerk:  Merle Wall 

Chair Person:  Karen Coverett 

This Special Parish Council Meeting was called to discuss and take possible further action on applying for 

a $100,000 grant that would be used to build a ramp to the lower hall. The discussion led to a motion 

that would allow for an application to be filled and sent before the looming deadline.  Please note that if 

the application is successful, we are not obligated to proceed with the building of  the ramp.  If the 

application is approved, decisions will need to be made regarding the potential building of the ramp.  

The cost of building the ramp will be carefully considered before making a decision of whether or not to 

move ahead with its’ building of the ramp. It should be noted that Diocesan Council will need to approve 

any projects that cost more than $20,000.  

Motion:  moved by Joan Huzar and seconded by Carol Denton - Parish Council gives approval to submit 

an application to the federal government through its’ ENABLING ACCESSIBILITY FUND/EMPLOYMENT 

and SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT CANADA in the amount of $100,000 to be used to build a ramp to St. John 

the Divine Church’s  lower hall. 

Carried unanimously  

Motion to Adjourn moved by David Buckman,  7:40 PM   


